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St Brigid’s /Bunscoil Naomh Bríd

Nuachtlitir / Newsletter December 2023
Dear Parents / A Thuismitheoirí / Caomhnóirí
It’s hard to believe that Term 1 is drawing to a close. This is a busy month for all the staff and pupils, and for you too, in the run up to Christmas. 
In the spirit of the season of goodwill, I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for all your help and support and to wish you and your family a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year.    
Ursula O’ Hanlon (Acting Principal)
Seoladh Suíomh na Scoile /School Website Address – https://www.stbrigidspstirkane.com
Please log onto our school website to keep abreast of what is happening in the school. Enjoy looking at activities and events your children were engaged in during Term 1 and be informed of upcoming events.  If you have any suggestions about our website, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.
Comhghairdeas Le Tessa
We were bursting with pride on Friday night watching Tessa on the late Late Toy Show. She was amazing and definitely put a smile on everyone’s faces. Well Done Tessa! We know you loved every minute of it!  
Anti-Bullying Awareness Week / Seachtain Eolais Frithbhulaíochta
The week beginning 13th-17th November the school participated in a successful Anti-Bullying Awareness programme. Children participated in discussion groups and created posters showing how to deal with bullying. The messages had a strong emphasis: 
“Make a noise about bullying!” “Cinntigh go labhraíonn tú amach faoi bhulaíocht!”
Foireann Cosanta / The Safeguarding team in St Brigid’s Tirkane/Bunscoil Naomh Bríd is: 
· Ursula O’ Hanlon DT (Designated Teacher for Child Protection), 
· Múinteoir Clare Burns DDT (Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection) 
· The member of the Board of Governors who has been trained in Safeguarding is Goretti Mc Kenna.
Cruinniú/meeting in St Brigid’s Tirkane  /Bunscoil Naomh Bríd Tír Chiana
There will be a meeting for all R6/R7 parents hosted by ourselves at 7pm on Thursday 7th December. Staff from Gaelcholáiste Dhoire will be there to give an insight into school life at the College. This is a great opportunity to put forward any questions you may have. 

Jack and the Beanstalk
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The panto song this year is “Sweet Caroline” All members of the audience will be invited to sing along with the cast. 
Where it began
I can't begin to know when
But then I know it's growing strong
Was in the spring
And spring became the summer
Who'd have believed you'd come along

                                                           

 Hands, touchin' hands  Reachin' out,touchin' me, touchin' you

Sweet Caroline
Good times never seemed so good
I've been inclined
To believe they never would



https://genius.com/Neil-diamond-sweet-caroline-lyrics
The children can bring their own snacks for the interval. We ask that everyone remains vigilant when packing snacks to ensure that there are no nut products in any child’s lunchbag. 
After the panto we will have lunch in Supermacs before returning to school. We aim to be back at school for 3pm. Please speak to the children about the importance of staying in lines and focussing on the adult in charge of the class. 
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Seirbhís Charúl na Nollag / Christmas Carol Service 
St Brigid’s PS Tirkane / Bunscoil Naomh Bríd will celebrate the special meaning of Christmas with a Carol Service on Tuesday 5th December at 7pm in St Mary’s Church, Maghera. You are all very welcome to attend. 
Christmas Appeal for SVP / Ag tacú le SVP
The annual appeal for food items is upon us once again. Please send in something for this worthy and needy charity. A collection box will be set up in the school for your donations and will remain throughout the month of December.
Dinnéar na Nollag / Christmas Dinner
[image: image6.wmf]On Wednesday, 6th December 2023 pupils will have their school Christmas Dinner.This will be a full day at school. Buses and Yr1 & Yr2 parents will collect their children as usual at 2.00pm and if they so wish they can also take other brothers and sisters in the family home at the same time. Pupils from P3-P7 who have no brothers or sisters in Yr1 & Yr2 will go home by bus at 3:00pm.
Legion of Mary

Tuesday 12th December. 

The Legion of Mary group will meet again with the pupils of R5 and P5 at 11am in the assembly hall.
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Éide Scoile / School Uniform

As the winter has arrived with us, we stress that children wear a warm coat and safe, footwear to school.  During winter we ask that no child comes to school wearing shorts. The school uniform must be worn at all times (including PE uniform). On PE days the children are permitted to wear their PE gear to school and whilst this includes the wearing of shorts, children must all have warm trousers/track bottoms for before and after lessons. (Tracksuit bottoms should be kept plain to encourage uniformity).  It is important that all uniforms are clearly labelled. 
Winners Day / Lá na mBuaiteoirí
All clubs who have an affiliation with our school, through our pupils are invited to attend our “Winners Day” on Friday 15th December at 10am. This is to celebrate all clubs who have won their various county finals in adult codes. Refreshments will be served afterwards.

Airgead Dinnéir / Dinner money
It is very important that all dinner money is sent in to each class teacher on or before Wednesday 20th December 2023 in order for Helena to be able to balance the books at the end of the month.


Journey to and from school 
The bus journey to and from school should be a pleasant one for all concerned. Please have a word with your child about the importance of good behaviour, wearing seatbelts and staying in seats on the bus journey to and from school.  Thank you.
Cosaint Leanaí / Child protection
Children who arrive at school after class begins should be accompanied into the building by an adult. At this time there may be no one in the office to release the lock on the front door. This can cause a great deal of distress for the child and indeed is a matter of safety from a Child Protection point of view.
School Council / Comhairle na Scoile
The school council has been elected and we look forward to their assistance and leadership skills being developed in helping to continue to make our school a happy and safe place. Our next meeting will take place on Thursday 7th December and the agenda will include the theme of RECYCLING.
We thank Múinteoir Laurene for her ongoing committment to the School council.
Ag Clárú don Scoil / Enrolment for school in September 2024
Enrolment will begin shortly for the next school year 2024-25.  If your child is four on or before the 1st July parent/guardians can complete an application form for entry to 
St. Brigid’s PS Tirkane / Bunscoil Naomh Bríd Tír Chiana. Applications are made online at the EA’s portal. www.eani.org.uk
Applications online open on Tuesday 9th January and close on Friday 26th January 2024 at12 noon.
Headlice
We have been informed that some of the children have been treated for headlice. It is vital that everyone checks their children’s hair for headlice. Treatments are available free on the “Minor Ailments Scheme” at all Pharmacies. A little smear of Teatree oil on the nape of the neck is said to help ward off these pesky critters!

Saoire na Scoile / School Holidays 
The school will close on Thursday 21st December 2023 at 12.00pm for the Christmas holidays. The buses will run at 12pm for all children.
The school will re-open on Monday 8th January 2024 for all pupils and staff. 

Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year to you all!

Nollaig Shona agus Áthbhliain faoi Mhaise daoibh go léir!

